
--RAVINESH KUMAR 
DIRECTOR & 

evO,lCAR 

Dear 

GOVERNMENT OF I~IA 
Ministry of A&riculture 
Department of A&ricultural Research" EduQlion 

Krishi Bhawan, New Delbi-Il0001 
TelJFax No. 011-13382375 
E-mail: dirdare.lcar@nic.in 

D.O. No-39-S/2011-Vlg. 
Dated the lSth June, 2015 

I would like to draw your attention to the Council's letters of even number 

dated 07.02.2012, 22.05.2012 and 27.02.2015 wherein it was Informed that in 

view of the instructions of DoPT dated 27.09.2011, vigilance clearance shall be 

denied to the officials who have not submitted their Annual Immovable Property 
__ ~._d._ 

Returns (AIPR) of a particular calendar year (i.e. as on 31"1 December) by 311t 

January of the following year. 

It is once again reiterated that all the institutes must comply with Council's 

guidelines i.e. the AIPR pertaining to calendar year ending on 31st December 

should be filed on or before 31st January of the following year and the Vigilance 

Clearance will only be issued to those officials who have submitted their AIPR 

accordingly. 

I would request you to personally look into the matter so that the said 

instructions are scrupulously followed. The Head of the Office of the Institute 

should be made responsible for compliance of these instructions in letter and 

spirit. ~(s: Q~' 

(Ravine.h Kumar) 
Copy forwarded to: 
1. Sr. PPS to DG, ICAR/PPS to Chairman, ASRB/PPS to Secretary, ICAR. 
2. All Deputy Director Generals, lCAR. 
3. All Directors/Deputy Secretaries/Under Secretaries, ICAR Hqrs. 
4. All Section at ICAR Hqrs, Krishi Bhawan, KAB-I/KAB-II/NASC. 
5. Guard File. 
6. Spare Copies (5). 
7. Sh Hans Raj, DKMA, for uploading in lCAR website. 


